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File:  CP4/5/1

Report to the Policy and Finance Subcommittee

from John Allard, Corporate Policy Manager

Corporate Advisory Services:  Operating Plans 2000-2010

1.
Purpose

To provide a summary of the Operating Plans within Corporate Advisory Services.

2. Overview
The Corporate Advisory Services budget includes the following departments:

· Employment Services

· Communications

· Corporate Policy

The three functions have different focuses.  Employment Services looks after the human resources issues for the Council including such areas as advising managers on salaries, industrial relations, assisting with recruitment, health and safety and staff training.  Communications’ role is to provide specialist expertise to assist in all areas of communications from major corporate projects to promotional leaflets.  Corporate Policy provides an overview of issues affecting the Council as a whole and a policy consultancy.

The business plans for each of the above areas of responsibility accompany this order paper as separate documents.

3. Key Issues to be Faced
In keeping with the Council’s resolution of 9 December (Report 99.731) the operating plans have been prepared based on an indicative programme which included a significant boost for linking with the community.  Specifically, the Communications Plan allows for $400,000 annually of extra investments covering the Elements newspaper, market research and enhancing the Council’s overall visibility to the wider community.

The Corporate Policy area allows for the continuation of the economic publication and a budget ($100,000) to allow the Council to perform well the leadership/advocacy function.  It also includes an indicative $350,000 p.a. from 2002/03 to support economic sustainability.  This sum is by way of a provision to allow the Council to play a role if the law permits and if the appropriate body is in place.  A Workshop to consider the possible approaches is planned for March 2.

4. Financial Implications
Costs increase steeply in 2000/01 and then again in 2002/03 with the possible economic sustainability investment.

5. Recommendations
(1) That the report be received and the contents noted.

(2) That the following proposed operating plans be approved in principle:

-
Employment Services


-
Communications


-
Corporate Policy

(3) That the proposed operating plans for the above activities be recommended to the Policy and Finance Committee for inclusion in the Council’s Long Term Financial Strategy 2000-2010 (incorporating Council’s 2000/01 Annual Plan.

JOHN ALLARD

Corporate Policy Manager

